STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF NORWAYAT THE 33rd SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(6 May 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Norway to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. As is detailed in its national report, Norway has made significant steps in implementing its human rights obligations, including accepted UPR recommendations from its last cycle. We are therefore pleased to note that Norway amended its Constitution to include a chapter on human rights.
3. In addition, Norway domesticated a number of conventions, including CRC and CEDAW as well as enacting new laws, including the Equality and Anti-Discrimination Act. 
4. We also appreciate the adoption of the National Action Plan on Business and Human Rights in 2015, which shows commitment to ensuring that business corporations comply with their human rights obligations based on the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights.
5. Notwithstanding the extensive measures taken, we have noted the challenges that still remain, including on addressing racism and hate speech and ensuring protection of women’s rights, particularly on gender-based violence and gender pay gap. In this respect, we make the following two recommendations:
i. Take effective measures to address racism and the increase in hate speech and xenophobic discourse by providing the Anti-Discrimination Ombudsman with adequate human and financial resources to effectively implement its mandate. 

ii. Intensify efforts for the prevention and elimination of gender-based violence against women and girls, particularly rape and other forms of sexual violence, by including free consent to the definition of rape into the criminal code.
6. We wish Norway a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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